

Hinderclay Newsletter August 2019

Thank you for taking time to read this Newsletter. If you have anything you would like to include in future newsletters, please send to karencalton@hotmail.co.uk or phone her on 01379 898949.

SUMMER FETE

The annual village church fete was declared again 'one of our best' with the total raised being £661.

The cakes and plants, games inside and out and competitions were a great success and the cream teas were delicious and most welcome.



A new attraction this year was the display of vintage vehicles. We are most grateful to Ian Barthorpe for bringing his 1937 Austin A10 and 1947 Morris 8, to Tim Gaddis for bringing his 1960 Morris Traveller and to Michael Garnham for bringing his 1968 Nuffield 4/65 tractor and Fordson Super Major tractor.

Our thanks go to them and to everyone who helped make the day such a success.

Harvest Supper

A friendly, fun evening for village folk to get together!

Saturday 21 September, 6.30pm

Food at 7pm £7.50 per adult, £3.50 per child 11 years and younger, bring your own drinks

Two quizzes and a raffle to be enjoyed!

To book, please call Patrick (898512) or Kate (898562) by 16 Sept at the latest

Proceeds to be shared equally between St Mary's Church and the Village Hall

July Winners

month.

£16 Mr G Metcalf

£12 Mr D Calton

£10 Mr J Parker

£10 Mr P Horrex

CASH BINGO Friday 2 August in the Village Hall.

Little Ernie

Contact Linda Aves (01379)

898512) if you would like

to support our Village Hall

and have the chance to win one of these prizes each

Doors open at 7pm Eyes Down at 7.30pm. Raffle and refreshments

Suffolk Historic Churches Ride and Stride

Sponsorship forms and other information needed to take part in this year's bicycle ride are now available. The event takes place on Saturday 14 September from 9am—5pm. Almost all churches and chapels in Suffolk will be open with people to greet you and sign your sponsorship form. Many provide refreshments (Hinderclay's are free). Pick up your sponsorship form and list of open churches as soon as possible from Karen Calton 01379898949 or karencalton@hotmail.co.uk

Everyone is welcome at St Mary's Church Services

Rev. Cathy Bladen revcathybladen@gmail.com 01359 250239

Church Warden: Kate Rose 01379 898562

Sunday 4 August - Holy Communion - 9.30am Rev Neil Dear

Sunday 18 August - Family Service - 9.30am Rev Cathy Bladen

We have a small number of ladies on our 'flower and cleaning' rota that help ensure that our church is always looking its best for our services and our visitors. If you would like to join us in either or both capacities, (gentlemen are also most welcome) please contact Mrs Barbara Friend on 898111.



Forthcoming Events

Harvest Supper

Saturday 21 September, 6.30pm, Village Hall

To book, please call Patrick (898512) or Kate (898562) by 16 Sept at the latest

Greenfingers Garden Club



The August meeting will be held on 21 August when the summer show will be held. The judge for the show will be Julie Nicholas of Wooton's Nursery and she will also be giving a talk on pelargoniums plus she will be bringing plants for sale. Looking ahead to September, a talk will be given by Jim Paine from Walnut Tree Nurseries about 'trees for all gardens' and there will be trees for sale—the perfect time of year for planting trees. It is also the first meeting of Greenfingers new year, so why not come along and join our club for just £12 membership? There is an exciting new programme for 2019/2020. All indoor meetings are held at the village hall on the 3rd Wednesday of the month, starting at 7.30. Please ring Val on 898270 for more info.



Congratulations to Dr Hannah Spooner BVSc MRCVS who has just graduated from the University of Bristol. Hannah has dedicated herself (and with much support from her parents, Brian and Kathryn) since the age of 14 to becoming a vet and everything she did was aimed at this goal. Volunteering from an early age on farms and at veterinary surgeries, 3am starts on dairy farms, staying up all night during lambing time, coming home rather smelly after working on a pig farm—the list is endless. Hannah starts her career in a practice in Beccles on 1 August. We wish her well.

If anyone in the village has some news about a resident that they would like to share, please do let us know. Special anniversaries, achievements, talents—whatever you think may be of interest.

Regular Events held in our Village Hall

Bookings Linda/Patrick Aves 01379 898512

Hall Hire-£6 per hour residents, £7 per hour non residents

Bingo Friday 2 August 2019 Cash prizes, refreshments and a raffle. Doors open 7pm. Eyes down at 7.30pm

Parish Council next meeting will be on Thursday 12th September at 7.30pm in the village hall

Yoga Sessions every Wednesday 9am-10.30am. Contact Alyze 07542 463363

Short Mat Bowling Equipment supplied. Monday 2—4pm, £5 per month including tea/coffee and biscuits. Contact Dave Ireland 01379 897316

Kenninghall Morris 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month, anyone interested in joining, please call Jackie Eaton on 01379 562349

Greenfingers Garden Club 3rd Wednesday each month.

Contact Val Forge 01379 898270

Coffee Morning Every second Thursday in the month. We look forward to seeing you there — everyone is welcome. Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867

If you would like to put an small advert in this newsletter, we will accept one each month at a cost of £5 which will cover the cost of printing. Please let Karen have details by 20 August.

If you have relatives or friends looking for somewhere to stay in



Hinderclay, do take a look at Greenacre Lodge, The Street. We are very family friendly and have space for 5 to sleep + a cot. For the occasional night, we also have a double sofa bed. Our website is www.greenacrelodge.co.uk and our facebook page is @Suffolk Holidays Greenacre Lodge or contact us on 07972039040

To include something in the Village Newsletter, please email

karencalton@hotmail.co.uk or call Karen on

01379 898949